

May 2005

Dear Fellow Alumni and Faculty,

This is to be just a brief message from your Alumni Association President.

This last year has been a great one for ALL of the San Pasqual Academy Alumni and Faculty. ALL of you have pulled together as never before and achieved more unity and a togetherness of spirit, than the Board could have hoped for. The great burden of thanks goes to such wonderful supporters as: Danny Goff (and Rascal) "70" as web master, Andrew Su "72" for his tireless help with the website, and also being a Class Coordinator, also Rachael Gil and her staff down at the Conference. All of you fourteen (14) Class and Faculty Coordinators deserve special thanks. Certainly all of you Alumni out there, that have contributed both your name and your friends' names to our website deserve a big thank you from your Alumni Board.

Also, special thanks to all of you who have sent money to the conference earmarked for the Alumni Fund.

I, and the Board are personally looking forward to seeing all of you on Alumni Day; Sabbath, June 25th, 2005 down in Escondido, California. This is what it is all about.

Thanks again to all of you,

Dr. George M. Whitehead President of the San Pasqual Academy Alumni Association

PUT STAMP HERE
THE POST OFFICE
WILL NOT DELIVER
MAIL WITHOUT

POSTAGE

Charlotte O'Neill-Young SPA Alumni Board Secretary 2460 Bear Valley Parkway #31 Escondido, CA 92027-3557

CANDIDATES for ALUMNI BOARD VICE-PRESIDENT

Richard "Rick" Basket, Class of '95 Mark Waldo, Class of '85

Rules for the Election of Alumni Association Officers:

- 1. There will be five officers: President, Vice-President, Treasurer, Secretary and Sergeant-at-Arms. There may be one, non-voting, Honorary Faculty Advisor. (Elected by the alumni, or appointed by the Board.)
- 2. One position should be up for election each year, on reunion day.
- 3. The sequence for election should be the same as is listed in paragraph #1. (This year, 2005, we will start with the office of Vice-President.)
- 4. Prior to each election, the officers will open nominations for candidates to run for the office that is open. All alumni and faculty will be notified by newsletter and via E-mail, as to who the candidates are. The mailed newsletter, can contain candidates platform statements, and will also serve as a ballot. This ballot will be mailed to the Secretary, whose address will show on the return address. This ballot must have both a legible printed and signed name; written in blue ink.
- 5. For each election the officers will provide for absentee ballots by E-mail and regular mail. Main voting will be provided for at the Alumni Day meeting.
- 6. All three ballots: mail in, E-mail, and on site ballots, will be tabulated and permanently archived with (a) the Alumni Secretary, (b) Rachael Gil, and (c) the web master. Results will be presented at the alumni day business meeting.
- 7. Only Alumni and faculty members are eligible to vote or to serve as officers. (Graduation from SPA not a requirement.)
- 8. An incumbent may serve as many terms as they can be elected to.
- 9. Should a vacancy occur mid-term, the remaining officers should select someone to fill the remaining term by a majority vote of the remaining officers.
- 10. At any given Alumni Day business meeting, there can be a "challenge nomination" from the floor. There must be at least fifty (50) valid signatures on the written petition, and the challenger's name must appear on the petition. This will then trigger an eight week period where other candidates can be solicited to run against this "floor challenger." A full election; via mail in ballots, and via E-mail, of all alumni and all faculty will then take place and the results will be tabulated, archived, and notification of results will be sent to all alumni and faculty via mail, and E-mail. Should there not be a second candidate, other that the incumbent, to run against the "floor challenger" there will be no election. Thus, there will always at least be two candidates running for the challenged office, and this does not count the incumbent who may also run, if he or she so chooses.



The official website for San Pasqual Academy Alumni and Faculty is:

www.sanpasqualacademy.com

All of you receiving this mailing,
PLEASE send your E-mail information to this website.
The Board strongly urges you all to do this!

San Pasqual Academy Alumni Association

ELECTION 2005 for ALUMNI BOARD VICE-PRESIDENT MAIL-IN BALLOT

☐ Richard "Rick" Basket "95"

Signature:

■ Mark Waldo "85"

Name:_____

Last Year Attended SPA:

DEADLINE

No mail-in ballot will be accepted or counted after Friday, June 24, 2005 at 2:00 p.m. [Hand or machine copy of the ballot will be accepted.]

You may vote online at www.sanpasqualacademy.com

[Please include your name and the last year you attended SPA on your electronic ballot.]